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Bulletin Number: DC_IB_013 Distribution Date: 12/26/18 Effective Date: 12/26/18  

Contact Point: Metrc® Support   Subject: Change to Source Package Creation  

Reason: Metrc is providing details on an upcoming configuration change for restrictions to “Opening 
Balance Packages”.  

 
Greetings Metrc Users,  

The DOH has stipulated that in order to ensure traceability and accurate reporting in Metrc, licensees will 
no longer have the ability to create opening balance packages without first obtaining approval. From now 
on, all packages created in Metrc must have a source Harvest, or Package within the system identified on 
the right, as shown in Figure 2 below.  

Businesses seeking an exemption or extension must contact the DOH for approval before reaching out to 
Metrc Support to temporarily reinstate the ability to create packages without a source within the system. 
Metrc will verify DOH approval before temporarily reinstating the ability to create Opening Balance 
Packages. The ability will be restricted once again after the approved packages have been created in the 
system. 

These changes are effectively immediately upon release of this bulletin on the date specified in the 
distribution details at the top of the page. 

Figure 1: Example Opening Balance Package 
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Figure 2: Example Package with a Source 

 

 


